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J I 
;~{IC~ ! genera 
·, ~i~i~ meeting 
J~i.£~~~:h ., at historic 
FIFTH~NUE 

'_!Wji: " building 
Come join us for an easy early 

spring walk around delightful Bankers' 
Hill, and explore the canyons via the 
Spruce Street and Juniper Street bridges, 
searching out hidden Gills and Requas. 

We' ll hear a success story about 
condo-fighting in the canyons and learn 
about what is currently threatened. 

Meet on the steps of the historic 
Park Place Methodist-Episcopal Church at 
Fifth Avenue and Olive Stre~, go for a 
45-minute walk and then return to the 
church to see the wonderful interior of 
the one-of-a-kind extant Classic Revival 
in San Diego. 

Spruce Street Suspension Bridge 

CALFORNIA 9210 

IN THIS ISSUE: 
There will be wine and cheese to 

._____,, refresh us as we conduct the general 
meeting. 

In case of inclement weather we 
will reverse the program. 

• Upcoming 1983 Events •• • •••••••••• pp 2-

• New Column: "Have You Heard?" ••• page 

• Christmas Gala Review ••.••.•••••• pp 4-



by Cathy Grigsby 

Greetings, 1983! SOHO enters the 
new year with an array of varied preser­
vation efforts : 

Saturday afternoon, January 29th, 
we will have our first general meeting 
of the year. Along with discussion on 
such matters for concern as Heritage 
Park, Kahle's Saddlery and upcoming 
tours, we will open the floor for the 
introduction of new preservation issues 
from the general membersh ip. 

SOHO's reha bilitation se minars last 
fall proved so popular that we are hav­
ing a repeat in late March. Hats off to 
Mary Joralmon who is organizing the 
workshops, and to the different speakers 
who will share their knowledge with us. 

The SOHO board is -planni ng a 1983 
architectural tour . So far we've 
planned a Pasadena tour in June, which 
will include the Gamble House and Hunt­
ington Library. We are also contempla­
ting such tour themes as art deco/ 
streamline moderne for the fall home 
tour. The idea of an adobe tour in the 
Penasquitos area may well blossom into 
a 1983 spring t our. Please pass your 
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ideas on to us and help put them into 
action! 

Heritage Park remains a matter of 
concern as it currently suffers from a 
lack of foot traffi c ; it now has some 
vacancies available for new business -­
some unique business of a tantalizing 
nature that does not depend solely on 
walk-in trade. 

SOHO's REFLECTIONS has a new edit­
ing team; David Hutchinson will be 
assisted with layout work by Judy 
Mccutcheon. They are being launched 
with the skillful assistance of Nancy 
Roberts, from whose work as newsletter 
editor SOHO has benefited for the last 
1-1/2 years. David and Judy will 
appreciate your written contributions 
to the newsletter. 

Please come to our January general 
meeting. It will be a good opportunity 
to voice current concerns and exchange 
views. We need your participation to 
become effective as a preservation 
organization. See you there! 

DDRRtlDDS 
Kay Haselhorst 

Esther & Joseph Pollack 
Dale & Maryolive Shoupe 

new members 
Katy O'Hara 

Bruce Engelhorn 
Joe H. Wilson 

Ray/Winton Associates (RWA) 
Kay Haselhorst 

Helen M. Hallbert 
Mrs. Emmett W. Fowler 

Honorary one-year memberships 
have been awarded to the following for 
their assistance on the Point Loma Tour: 

Corley and Ernest C. Friesen 
Clyde and Mavis Munsell 

Herb and Nancy Palmtag 
Cindy Rodi and Family 

Mrs. David J. Woodward 
Dr. Ortega St. John 

Dr. and Mrs. Joseph Ryan 
President Draper, Point Loma College 



March---Adobe Tour (carpool) & picnic. 
Late March-Rehabilitation workshop. 

April---Designers' Showcase ("castle" 
in Del Mar). 

May 5-8-Preservation conference in 
Orange County. 

First week-California Preservation 
Week activities in San Diego. 

June----Pasadena Tour. 

July----Mid-sunnner festival fundraiser 
for a gazebo in Heritage Park. 

August--America's Finest City Week. 

October-Home Tour. 

nams brials ... 
KAHLE'S SADDLERY UPDATE 

On December 14th, the San Diego 
City Council concurred with the recom­
mendation of the Historical Site Board 
and granted an additional 18O-day delay 
in the issuance of a Demolition Permit 
for the Kahle's Saddlery/Brooklyn Hotel, 
Historical Site #54. 

This delay is expected to give Gas­
lamp Quarter developer Dan Pearson time 
to reach an agreement with the Salvation 
Army that will enable the preservation of 
the building. The agreement will allow 
Pearson to remove the structure and re­
construct it at another site, possibly 
adjacent to the proposed relocation site 
of the Horton Grand Hotel. 

Pearson is negotiating the purchase 
of a site at Fourth Avenue and "J" 
Street, and is being assisted by archi­
tects John Henderson and Wayne Donaldson 
in his plans to relocate the building. 

CANYON PRESERVE THREATENED 
A proposal to develop two north­

south access roads that will cross dir­
ectly through the Los Penasquitos Canyon 
Preserve threatens the preservation of 
the last remaining undisturbed coastal 
canyons in San Diego. 

Lopez and Penasquitos Canyons are 
the heart of the dedicated City/County 
Preserve, and serve as a unique reminder 
of San Diego's cultural and environmental 
heritage. The area's earliest adobe 
homes were built here and are in the 
process of restoration. 

The City's traffic circulation plan 
includes the construction of Camino San­
ta Fe across Lopez Canyon and the exten­
sion of Camino Ruiz across Penasquitos 
Canyon. 

By eliminating the plans for these 
roads now, opponents argue, the integrity 
of the preserve will be maintained and 
the costs of well-planned, acceptable 
transportation corridors ca n be minimized. 

Continued on Page 7 
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(clockwise from top left) 
Cathy Grigsby with past-p 
Miles Parker & Marc Taras 
Scarry; Cathy introducing 
Bill Mitchell; and our gr 
Bob & Ingrid Coffin . 



President 
esidents 
ck; Nettie 
Councilman 
.cious hosts, 

by Claire Kaplan 

It's a well-known fact the prime 
requisite for a successful party depends 
on the gathering of congenial folk in an 
atmosphere of charm and warmth. SOHO's 
CHRISTMAS PARTY fulfilled both qualifi­
cations, aided by the delicious refresh­
ments provided by the loving guests. 

The attractive home of our hosts, 
INGRID and BOB COFFIN, was the i deal 
setting for one of our best Christmas 
even ts ; words can no t adequately describe 
th e beauty of the surroundings. From 
the leaded-glass Fre nch doors (which 
l ea d to the step - down living room), to 
the lanai, balcony, terraced ca~yon and 
the anti ques throughout, the home leaves 
you breathless. A house reflects the 
personality of its owners, and Ingrid 
and Bob are perfect examples of beauti­
ful people in a beautiful home. We 
thank them so much for their gracious 
hospitality; everyone loved being there. 

The door prizes at the party were 
awarded (with the ringing of bells) to 
the delighted recipients: SUNNY TARASUCK, 
TED FOLEY, NETTIE SCARRY, PEG HOLOKOFF and 
MARY JORALMON. Our gift exchange idea was 
a big hit with the SOHOers, handled with 
efficiency (and much good humor complete 
with Ho Ho Ho) by the Santa Claus helpers 
in their red Santa hats. Thanks to 
BRYAN BARNES, DAVID HUTCHINSON, MAC 
McFARLAND, BILL BOLEN and BRUCE HERMS; 
they were terrific and tireless! The 
party planners, GWEN McFARLAND, CLAIRE 
KAPLAN, NETTIE SCARRY and JUDY McCUTCHEON, 
had a ball pulling all this together ; we 
offer this privilege to any who would like 
to volunteer for this honor in 1983. Just 
like Mr. and Mrs. Santa Claus, we're mak­
ing a list and checking it twice, and 
we'll put your name at the top with a 
gold star. 
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· Claire Kaplan

The December issue of Sunset mag­
azine has reviewed Timeless Treasures 
by KAREN JOHL, one of our SOHO trea­
sures. Her new book is a handsome 
photographic album of more than a hun­
dred Victorian houses in San Diego, 
from mansions to cottages. It is 
available at the SOHO COTTAGE in Heri­
tage Park, Old Town. 

Restoration plans for the HEATH­
DAVIS house (a designated Historic 
Site) have been submitted to the 
Building Department, City of San Diego, 
for approval. The house is scheduled 
to be moved to the vest-pocket park 
area on Fourth and Island in the Gas­
lamp Quarter in the early spring, ac­
cording to MARC TARASUCK, a past pres­
ident of SOHO who is architectural 
consultant for the project. 

An article by MARY WARD detailing 
the construction history of Rancho 
Guajome appeared in the December issue 
of Wranglers, a periodical of the Ran­
cho del Norte Corral of Westerners In­
ternational. San Diego County has 
just completed Phase I of the historic 
restoration of Rancho Guajome (1851-
1853) in Vista. Phase II includes 
restoration of the Chapel and historic 
renovation of the Courtyard. 

CLARE and LOCH CRANE (charter 
members of SOHO) will be sailing away 
soon on their boat, "Liv in' , " to catch 
a close-up view of whales and sea 
lions in the Sea of Cortez, Gulf of 
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Mexico. We can anticipate slide shows 
and lectures by DR. CRANE when they 
return. 

SOHO member MARIE BURKE LIA was 
elected to the Board of Directors of _____,, 
Californians for Preservation Action 
(C.P.A.), and will serve a_s our liason 
with that statewide organization. She 
recently opened a law office in the 
Gaslarnp Quarter and specializes in his­
toric preservation. 

rsvp 
BY JANUARY 16th ••. 

The San Diego Chapter of the Sons 
Of The American Revolution will sponsor 
a formal (black tie) COLONIAL BALL at 
the Westgate Hotel the evening of Feb­
ruary 19th. 

Proceeds will go to the SAR Schol­
arship Fund. Admission is $25 per per­
son and includes dinner and valet park­
:i,ng. 

If you would like to attend, you 
may request a formal invitation by con­
tacting the Colonial Ball Secretary, 
Mr. Carroll E. Moore, 3420 Fir, San 
Diego, CA 92103; or call the Ball Chair­
man, Mr. William J. Alexander II, at 
488-2041. Please be sure to indicate
that you are a member of SOHO.

BY JANUARY 17th ••• 
The San Diego Ecology Centre will 

hold the first of a series of BREAKFASTS 
AT THE RANCH on Saturday, January 22, at 
the new Resource Center located in the 
Los Penasquitos Canyon Preserve, off 
Black Mountain Road between Mira Mesa 
and Rancho Penasquitos. 

An outdoor breakfast will be served 
from 9 a.m. to 10:30 a.m. with Ranch 
Walks at 9:30 and 10:30, entertainment 
throughout the morning and festivities 
at 11:00 a.m. to celebrate the estab­
lishment of the Los Penasquitos Cultural 
and Natural Resource Center. 

Breakfast tickets are $5.00 per 
person; call the Ecology Centre at 
235- 0066, Monday through Friday, for
reservations and information.



Is There a Spare 
Computer in the House? 

SOHO is interested in computeriz ­
ing various records . If you can assist 
with computer services, expert advice 
or a contr i bution towards the purchase 
of a micro-computer system, please con­
tact the SOHO office. Incidentally, 
all contributions are tax deductible. 

Recommended Reading 

Victorian Resorts and Hotels is a 
new boo k published by the Victorian So­
ciety in America. The 128-page book in­
cludes a chapter by Ann Kantor about 
"The Hotel Del Cor onado and Tent City." 

The article explo re s the reasons 
for the construction of such a huge and 
elaborate resort, and cont r asts the ho­
tel with Tent City, a resort for those 
with modest incomes. 

Historical photographs from the 
San Diego Historical Society's collec­
tion ar e among the extensive illustra­
tions found in the book. Kantor is 
Associate Director of SDHS and a member 
of the Victorian Society. 

The soft-cover book can be pur­
chased at the Villa Montezuma, a re­
stored Victorian house museum located 
at 1925 K Street. 

A new edition of California Histor­
ical Landmarks is now available. The 
180-page book lists, locates and describes 
951 registered historical landmarks in the 
state. 

The purchase price for the book re­
mains unchanged at $6, including tax and 
postage, from Distribution Center, Depart­
ment of Parks and Recreation, P . O. 
Box 2390, Sacremento, CA 95811. Checks 
should be made payable to Department of 
Parks and Recreation. 

FREE MANSION GOES TO 
PINK LADIES 

Remember the L.A . Times article re --- ---
printed in the September REFLECTIONS, 
about an 18-room mansion fre e for the 
taking? 

Well, the Pink Ladies Construc­
tion Company emerged the winner from 
a field of 700 inquires, a recent up­
date in the Times reports. 

The president's mansion on the 
downtown campus of Pepperdine Univer­
sity had been targeted for removal or 
demolit io n after the Crenshaw Christian 
Center acquired the property in 1978 
to construct a new chur ch building. 

The Pink Ladies wi nning proposal 
was submitted on behalf of podiatrist 
Dr. Garey Weber, who will occ upy the 
relocated home with his family. Weber 
qualified to receive the house on the 
basis of a major connnitment to finance 
relocation and restoration of the his­
torical structure . 

About 20,000 square feet will be 
moved, consisting of two stories, a 
full basement and a carriage house. 
After completion on its new site in 
Northridge, the home will be display ed 
as the International Society of Inter­
ior Designers' Showcase House for 1983. 

The U-shaped mansion was built in 
1912 by Joseph Connally at a cost of 
$75,000. The property was sold to 
Pepperdine University in 1937 and des­
ignated a city historic-cultural monu­
ment in 1978. 

from Page 3 

Comments on this issue may be 
addressed to: 

Los Penasquitos Preserve Task Force 
City of San Diego 
Parks and Recreation Dept. MS35 
San Diego, CA 92101 
Attention: Wilbur Smith 

Page 7 



ffiBER/HIP FORffi 
{ 

SOHO depends upo~ ' ;emb:rsh~p );~es : *­
contributions, and fund raising 
activities to support our restora­
tion/preservation expenses. Mem­
bers receive the monthly SOHO 
Newsletter and invitations to 
special events. Gift memberships 
are available and we will send 
the recipient a card in your name 
announcing the gift. Memberships 
and donations are tax deductible. 
Please join us! 

MEMBERSHIP CATEGORIES 

Benefactor. 
Patron. . . 
Corporate . . 
Professional . 
Family .. 
Single . . .. 
Donation. . . 

92103 

.$1,000. 
.$100. 

$50. 
. $25. 
. $15. 

. . $10. 

. $ 

address correction requested 
return postage guaranteed 

Please co mplet e a nd rdurn this menibcr!>hip 
tiirm to: · 
Save O ur Heritage< )rga111~atio11 
Post Oflice Box 35 7 I 
~an Uicgo, Ca lifornia 92. !03 

f\ :11111 .. -------------------------------

·\dd«".·•------------------------------

(II\-------------------------------

11r c,,lll ------ Pnj,,,(. ---------------------

A dd my name to your Vo lunteer List,.... ________________ _ 
I prefer the followb g types of activi 1es: 

TAX EXEMPT STATUS 
SOHO is exempt from Federal Income Tax under Section 501(c)(3) of 
the Internal Revenue Code and has been classified by the I .R. S. as 
a charitable, educational organization . 

/ 

NONPROFIT ORG. 

u.s.POSTAGE 

PAID 
SAN OIEGO,CALIF 0 

PERMIT NO 0 984 

4/75 . 
Phillip & Alice ca tteno.en 
1890 Sheridan Ave. 
san Diego, CA 92103 

... 
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